
 CROMARTY AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 5th October 2015 
in the Hugh Miller Institute 

Present 
Community Councillors: Diane Brawn, Chair (DB), Vivienne Plampton (VP), 
Estelle Quick, Treasurer (EQ), Andrew Hulse (AH) 
Youth Representative: Sativa Alexander (SA) 
Highland Councillors: Cllr David Alston(DA), Cllr Craig Fraser(CF) 
Police Scotland:  
Member(s) of the public: Sheila Currie, Nigel Shapcott (representing Cromarty Care Project) & 
Tony Van Dyke 
Community Council Minute Secretary: Gillian McNaught
1 

1.1 

Chairman's Welcome  
DB took the chair as agreed and welcomed everyone to the meeting. A warm 
welcome was extended to Sativa Alexander on her first meeting as Youth 
Representative. 

Apologies: Gabriele Pearson (GP) Secretary, PC Calum Reid (CR), Police 
Scotland.

2 Approval of previous Minutes 27th July 2015 

Approved by VP and seconded by EQ.  

3 

3.1 

3.2 

3.3 

3.4 

(cont) 

Youth Issues 

A complaint had been received by a resident using a mobility scooter and 
experiencing difficulties negotiating the potholes on the route from Townlands to 
the shops. CF will take this to HC. 

Further complaints have been received about cat mess in Townlands Park. Wanda 
MacKay has been in touch with Housing. 

SA suggested a zebra crossing or similar at the telephone box on High Street 
to enable the children coming from school and walking to the After School Club 
cross safely. 

The totem pole erected at the links (Minutes 27.7.2015, 13.1) had fallen or was 
knocked down and has now disappeared. DB will contact the Cromarty Arts Trust 
for further information. 

CF 

DB
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3.5 

3.6 

3.7 

3.8 

3.9

SA reported a resident’s concerns that the links bus stop had been hit several 
times recently by buses reversing and they were also coming too close to the 
Salmon Bothy Garden and fence. EQ will take up with Stagecoach. DB will look 
at the number of times this has happened and will liaise with SA. 

SA is helping to compile a report on the impact on businesses and the community 
of loosing the ferry service. She will report back to the C&DCC. 

The steps from the fountain at Braehead to the links used by the school to access 
the dog free area is overgrown. CF will put as an action point to HC. 

SA asked when the temporary fencing on the links to extend the dog free area will 
be removed. VP will contact the school to remind the contractors to remove the 
fencing once the play area is no longer required. 

“Well done” to the Cromarty Chanter group pipers for playing at the Natal 
commemorations. 

SA was thanked for her report.  
Tony Van Dyke joined the meeting.

EQ, 
DB & 
SA 

SA 

CF 

VP

4 Maintenance and Protection of Cromarty Links 

Sheila Currie was invited to the meeting to share her observations on the 
management and protection of the Links (Minutes 29.6.2015, 14.3). She feels this 
area is one of the most important assets to the Community and is also Nature’s 
own coastal defence for the Town (other parts of Cromarty’s coast have sea walls 
and armouring in place). The danger of cutting grass close to the edge of the 
beach and preventing a natural build of of stones and debris may allow more 
damage and erosion to occur. It was therefor suggested to: 
• Allow vegetation along the edge of the beach to grow naturally 
• Plant maram grass 
• Cut access paths through the long grass to the beach, to be in different points 

each year 
• Maintain a clean edge between the short cut grass and naturalised growth so 

that it is a controlled and neat system 
• Erect small temporary signs along the grass edge at the beginning of next 

season to remind contractors and inform the community about the demarcation. 

Members agreed with these proposals outlined.  
VP will put information on the CC notice board. CF will contact Sam Lowe at 
HC to inform contractors. EQ will speak with Links residents and CF & Sheila 
will continue to liaise. 
Sheila was thanked for her input and left the meeting.

VP, 
CF & 
EQ
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5 Cromarty Care Project 

Apologies were sent from Jill Stoner, so Nigel Shapcott, representing Cromarty 
Care Project (CCP) reported on matters relating to a resilient town: 
• the snow plough was not currently being maintained. An email would go to 

HC regarding this. 
• Defibrillators (Minutes 29.6.2015, 14.1) -  Nigel has approached the British 

Heart Foundation who can offer grant aid of up to two thirds of the cost of 
each defibrillator which would leave a shortfall of £400 per unit. ( Three 
defibrillators have been suggested for Cromarty, to be located at the Hugh 
Miller Institute, the Victoria Hall and the Harbour). VP has sourced a possible 
good deal on the cabinets and will follow up. The C&DCC is unable to fund 
this shortfall at present but DA suggested the Fire Service may offer support 
through their initiatives. DB will contact Highland Area Manager, Scott Hay. 
DB will also contact the Cromarty Medical Practise and Highlife Highland. 
Nigel will send information to DB. 

• Following an application, The Cromarty Care project has been awarded £9000 
by the SHEPD Resilient Communities Fund (Minutes 27.7.2105, 11a) to meet 
the costs of making the Victoria Hall an Emergency Centre. Duncan Bowers 
has been approached to assist with the drawing up of an Emergency Plan 
which is a condition of the grant. CCP will work closely with the Victoria 
Hall Management and DB & GP will liaise on behalf of the C&DCC. 

VP congratulated the CCP on their efforts and successful grant award. 

VP 

DB 

DB 

DB & 
GP

6 

6.1 

Police Report 

The Police Report was circulated prior the meeting. (Appendix A). 

7. 

7.1 

7.2 

7.3 

7.4 

7.5 

7.6 

(cont)

Matters Arising 

( 5.2 Contact Cromarty primary about the goals in dog free area). Ongoing. 

(5.3 Follow up on links toilets). An issue for next season. Ongoing. 

(5.5 Contact Kristina Dupar about Police info on CL website). Ongoing. 

( 5.9 Contact John MacFarlane ref replacement basketball hoop). Ongoing. 

(5.10 Follow up with damaged bus timetable notice board). CF not heard back. 
Ongoing. 

(5.11 Report back on Farness Road). Reported by CF but will chase up. Ongoing. 

VP 

CF 

GP 

VP 

CF 

CF
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7.7 

7.8 

7.9 

7.10 

7.11 

7.12 

7.13 

7.14 

7.15 

7.16 

7.17 

7.18

(5.12 Update meeting on replacement Hospital Road sign). DA has sent a scan of 
the Crest and awaits costings. Ongoing. 

(5.13 Finalise Cromarty Booklet changes for re-print). Completed with Chair’s 
Action. Discharged. 

(5.14 Report back on traffic mirror for Braehead). To be completed at the end of 
school build. Discharged. 

(5.19 Invite Sheila Currie to next meeting to discuss coastal erosion). Done. 
Discharged. 

(5.21 Check paperwork ref co-opting new members). Ongoing. 

(10.1 Continue discussion about access to Links). Ongoing. 

(10.1 Summarise and publish Denny Speed data). Done. Discharged. 

(11a C&DCC Funding application to Ward Budget for Emergency Centre support 
( Minutes 27.7.2015, 11a). VP will email a Ward Budget application form to EQ 
who will complete and submit, with details supplied by Nigel Shapcott. Ongoing. 

(12 Respond to Police Scotland survey ref Police Counter hours). Done. 
Discharged. 

(13.1 Liaise regarding Links sculptures). Done. Discharged.  

(13.2 Liaise on role of Minute Secretary). Ongoing. 

(13.3 Liaise on C&DCC Community Market stall on 12th September and produce 
summary of portfolio roles). Discussion took place about this. EQ reminded 
members to put their nomination forms in and asked about progress of the generic 
email for C&DCC. DB will liaise with GP. Ongoing. 

DA 

VP 

CF 

VP & 
EQ 

GP & 
GM 

DB & 
GP 

8 Gaelic Chapel 

CF reported that the group are progressing the recruitment of two more active 
members and there will be more information for next meeting.

CF
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9 Community Councillor’s portfolios - review/update 

Estelle Quick 
• EQ reported that the Natal commemorations had been a great success and 

wished to congratulate the organising group for their meticulous planning. 
Special mention was made of the involvement of the young people. DB will 
email Sandy Thomson. 

Vivienne Plampton 
• VP has continued the handover Treasurer’s business to EQ. EQ agreed to take 

on the managing of the C&DCC noticeboard on Bank Street. 
Andy Hulse 
• AH raised the issue of funding this year’s Christmas Tree. It was agreed to set 

a budget of £100, £50 from the Christmas Fund and a £50 contribution from 
the C&DCC accumulated funds.

DB 

EQ 

AH 

10 Victoria Hall Report 

VP circulated the Victoria Hall report (Appendix B) and Youth Report from 
Assistant Youth Worker, Fraser Thomson. (Appendix C). VP reported she has had 
no response, despite several calls and emails from HC regarding the C&DCC’s 
intention to negotiate a new License to Occupy (Minutes 23.3.2015, Appendix B, 
item 2). DA asked VP to email Di Agnew and copy him in.

VP & 
DA

11 Treasurer’s Report 

EQ presented her report to the meeting. (Appendix C). 

12 

12.1 

12.2 

Highland Councillors’ Reports 

Craig Fraser 
• CF has compiled a comprehensive list of items that require action (grounds 

maintenance, potholes etc), but expressed disappointment that there has not 
been more progress. He will now be formally asking for completion dates on 
action points and reported that he has recently lodged two formal complaints 
regarding the grounds maintenance within the town. 

David Alston 

• DA reported that dog fouling is a problem at the Harbour. It was agreed that 
this could be helped by relocating the bin at the Recycling Point to half way 
along Marine Terrace and an additional bin to be located at the White Dykes 
area. Additional yellow stickers would indicate the green bins are for general 
and dog waste and emptied on normal collection days. 

• Common Good Fund - rents from High Life Highland (for Victoria Hall) and 
Education for Pre-Schools (for the East Church Hall) provide the main source 
of income to the Common Good Fund. Rents have not changed for several 
years but a review is now underway which may result in some windfall 
benefit for the Common Good. 

CF 

DA & 
CF
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13 • Cromarty Harbour  - DA reported that the Harbour Trust is moving towards 
a new constitution and will be looking to appoint three new Trustees, to take 
the total number to six. As part of this transition process, the present Trustees 
will be part of the new appointments. In order for this to be open and fair, the 
existing Harbour Trust request that a C&DCC member Chairs the 
appointment panel, which will also include a representative from HC. In 
addition, the Cromarty Firth Port Authority has been asked to provide an 
independent arbitrator. It was agreed this would be on the agenda for 
discussion at the first C&DCC meeting after the elections.

GM

14 Correspondence 

• John Waring Chair of Nigg & Shandwick CC - wrote to C&DCC regarding 
the loss of the Ferry Service. DB will email a letter of support for their 
projects at Nigg. DB will give a copy of his letter to SA for her research. 

• The Ferry Steering Group met recently and progress on the tendering 
process has been made with a scheduled start date of June 2016. 

• Email received from HC regarding a public consultation on Ward 
Boundaries and reduction of Black Isle Ward Councillors from 4 to 3. 
Members should feed back to DB and GP. 

• Nominations requested for the HC Quality Awards. 
• Letter received from SSE about a consultation regarding submarine cables. 
• A fresh call from HC for Community Transport grants 
• Napier University running workshops for Digital Engagement for CCs. 
• Several complaints from residents, including email correspondence from 

Fraser Mackenzie regarding nuisance noise from Nigg. 

DB & 
SA 

DB & 
GP

15 

15.1 

15.2 

(cont)

AOCB 

• Several complaints had been received about dead sheep on Reeds Loop, some 
left for days near footpaths. Members suggested the SSPCA should be called 
and John Nightingale alerted. EQ will pass this on. 

• Overgrown trees on the Paye. CF will take this up. 
• Poor state of Miller Lane. CF will follow up. 

VP passed on the concerns of  Moira Hamilton who is very concerned about the 
damage done to the wall and rones of her home by large lorries turning into 
access Bank Street. She has written to HC for a solution but to no avail. 
Discussion took place about about the issue and possible solutions, including 
moving the concrete bollards further out and designating the area outside Plexus 
‘No Parking’ to allow more room for turning. CF will visit Moira to discuss 
further. 

EQ 

CF 
CF 

CF
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Summary of Action Points 

15.3 

15.4

Harbour Trust 

Tony Van Dyke, Treasurer to the Harbour Trust gave an update to the C&DCC.  

• The craning of boats took place recently. 
• A waist high fence will be erected across the concrete outer pier where there 

are gaps in an existing wooden fence. Notices will indicate that beyond that 
point the structure is largely unsafe. 

• A Harbour clean up will take place on Saturday 17th October. A skip will be 
hired and the piers and pavements will be cleared of rubbish and weeds. 
Information will be posted on Cromarty Live website. 

• A dredge of the Harbour is planned soon. 
• The Cromarty Firth Port Authority will do a sounding of the Firth and the 

Harbour as there is anecdotal evidence that some areas of the Firth have silted 
up. 

Tony was thanked for his input. 

Agenda items were put forward for next meeting and it was agreed that the 
following would be regular items for discussion: 
• The Harbour 
• Cromarty Care Project 
• The Links 
• The Ferry & related items such as Tourism 

14 Planning 

GP circulated the Planning Report prior to the meeting but due to holidays only 
included items up to 25th September. (Appendix E).

15 Date of Next Meeting 
Monday 26th October 2015 @ 7.30pm Hugh Miller Institute, 
Church Street, Cromarty 
DB thanked everyone for attending and for their input. Andrew Hulse is now in 
the role of Chair until after the next meeting.

Prepared by Gillian McNaught �7 October 2015



Reference To whom allocated Notes

3.1 Craig Follow up pot holes at Townlands

3.4 Diane Contact the Arts Trust regarding disappearance of totem

3.5 Estelle Contact Stagecoach regarding incidents at Links Bus Stop

3.5 Diane and Sativa Liaise on Links Bus Stop issues

3.6 Sativa Report back on impact on loss of Ferry service

3.7 Craig Report overgrown steps from Braehead

3.8 Vivienne Contact the school regarding removal of temporary fencing

4 Vivienne Put Links protection information on CC noticeboard

4 Craig Contact HC to inform contractors about protection of Links 

4 Estelle Contact Links residents regarding coastal protection

5 Vivienne Follow up quote for defibrillator cabinets

5 Diane Contact Fire Service for possible grant assistance for 
defibrillators

5 Diane Contact High Life Highland and Cromarty Medical practise 
ref: defibrillators

5 Diane and Gabriele Liaise with Cromarty Care Project

7.1 Vivienne Contact school about goals in dog free area

7.2 Craig Follow up suggestion of Links toilets fro next season

7.3 Gabriele Contact Kristina Dupar about Police info on CL website

7.4 Vivienne Contact John MacFarlane about work on basket ball hoop

7.5 Craig Follow up on damaged bus timetable noticeboard

7.6 Craig Follow up on damage on Farness Road verges

7.7 David Update on replacement Hospital Road sign

7.11 Vivienne Check paperwork on co-opting C&DCC members

7.12 Craig Report back on discussion about access to Links

7.14 Estelle Report back on status of application to Ward Budget for 
resilience funding.

7.17 Gabriele & Gillian Liaise on role of Minute Secretary

7.18 Diane & Gabriele Report back on possible generic CC email address 
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Appendix A 
Agenda item 6

Report since the last meeting at the end of July. 

02/08/15 - 1 male reported to PF in relation to a domestic incident.

09/08/15 - underage drinking in Cromarty. Advice given to child and parent.

03/09/15 - Children responsible for setting fire to some rubbish in Cromarty. Advice given 
to children and parents. SFRS informed and  stated they would touch base with Cromarty 
Primary School.

11/09/15 - Report of tools stolen from within a vehicle which was parked and unattended in 
Cromarty. Enq's ongoing (please see separate sections for Cromarty Live)

23/09/15 - Cannabis Cultivation recovered from remote area of farmland in Cromarty. 
Enq's ongoing to establish ownership. 

04/10/15 - Noisy party Cromarty - Householder given appropriate warning. 

9 Diane Write to Sandy Thomson regarding successful Natal event

9 Estelle Take on the managing of the CC notice board

9 Andrew Hulse Report back on Christmas Tree 

10 Vivienne & David Write to Di Agnew regarding Licence to Occupy and copy 
David in

12.1 Craig Follow up on action points contained in his report

12.2 Craig & David Organise relocation of green bin and yellow information 
stickers

13 Gillian Add discussion of Harbour Trust appointment panel to 
agenda for first meeting after elections

14 Diane Write to John Waring with support for Nigg projects

14 DIane, Gabriele & All Feed back to DB & GP on Ward boundaries public 
consultation

15 Estelle Pass on concerns of dead sheep on Reeds Loop

15 Craig Pass on to HC issues of overhanging trees on Paye and 
poor state of Miller Lane.

15.2 Craig Follow up with Moira Bank Street lorry access
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As you will see no significant problems over the last couple of months. In terms of ongoing 
issues you have identified, speed checks continue on Denny Road, Cromarty. They have 
been carried out during this period with no persons found to be exceeding the speed limit. I 
was glad to hear the military event was a success. The officers who attended enjoyed their 
day. 

CROMARTY LIVE. 

A 110 vault power drill and sockets were stolen from a vehicle parked and unattended at 
Bayview Crescent, Cromarty. This occurred overnight between 09/09/15 and 10/09/15. 
Police are requesting that if anyone has information in relation to the above, could they 
please contact PC 458 Michael Howitt at Dingwall Police Station on 101, Quoting 
NE16329/15 or alternatively if they wish to remain anonymous please contact 
crimestoppers on 0800 555 111

PC Calum Reid

Appendix B
Agenda item 10

Cromarty & District Community Council Committee Meeting - 5th October 2015 

Agenda Item 10 – Victoria Hall Report 

1. Continued strong bookings. Changeover to invoicing through the new Treasurer is 
going well. Pleased to announce that Eden Court has chosen the Victoria Hall to be a 
venue for performances of one of their productions, touring the Highlands. They are 
performing the play ‘Not About Heroes’ (based on the works and real-life relationship 
of Wilfred Owen and Siegfried Sassoon) on Friday 23rd October. 

ACTION – Information only, no action required. 

2. No further news on the Licence to Occupy renewal. Still currently with Di Agnew/
Legal Department. Discussions with Highland Council about the Hall’s use as a 
potential Emergency Response Centre are still ongoing, awaiting details of the 
successful SSE funding application recently received. 

ACTION – Information only, no action required. 

3. The security lighting on the Park side of the Hall has still not yet been repaired, 
further electrical work is also needed relating to overloading circuits and in addition 
the Hall is also likely to have to replace the external kitchen doors which have now 
twice been damaged by users leaving them open and unsecured in high winds. 
Instead of renewing the stage lighting the VHMC is also evaluating the installation of 
an electric projection screen at the front of the stage. Quotes are awaited for all of 
this work. 

ACTION – Information only, no action required. 
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4. One person has contacted the VHMC showing an interest in doing the bookings’ 
administration. A verbal report with details of this contact will be presented tonight 
for discussion. 

ACTION – Information only, discussion only required. 

5. The caretaker’s annual job evaluation has been completed and as a result, the 
caretaker has agreed to undertake proactive assessments of what needs to be done in 
the Hall on a weekly basis to help with the change of management responsibilities 
from November. He and Vicky have also agreed to act as a key-holder for non regular 
user bookings.  

ACTION – Information only, no action required. 

6. Youth Café Report – August report attached. 

ACTION – Information only, no action required. 

Vivienne Plampton 

Appendix C
Agenda item 10

Youth Café Report – August 2015  

Activities for April to August 2015 

Junior Youth Café  
Cromarty Junior Youth Café is very busy on a Monday night with up to 26 young people attending 
each week. Junior Youth Café has been very busy with a range of activities being provided, such as, 
Arts & Crafts, Multi sports, Dodgeball, Badminton, Football, Hockey, Circle Games, Ruby, 
Running races, Tennis, Mini Football, working on the Representing Cromarty project and Free Style 
Football  

Rugby and football with Youth Coaches that are taking part in Saltire award. All the Juniors really 
enjoy working with Matty & Angus, the boys teach the Junior different skills for football and rugby.  

Nerf Wars  
There were over 30 young people taking part in this session with EQ sports in the Victoria Park. All 
of the young people that took part in this session had great fun. 
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Senior Youth Café 
Each week the young people turn up to the Senior Youth Café and take part in a range of activities 
such as, PS4 or Xbox Night, Badminton, Football, Baking & Cooking. 

Wanda’s Diamond Divas 
Around 10 young people have been attending weekly, taking part in learning new routines with 
Libby from Eden Court. All of the group are having great fun taking part in the class. 
This project was able to still run as the group received funding from the Highland Youth Arts Hub.  
Dancing ended in June with Libby but dancing with Antonia is going to start after the Summer 
Holidays. 

Cromarty Cookwell Project  
Vicky is now running the cooking class for the Seniors on a Monday night. Eight seniors each week 
with a good mix of both boys and girls. Cookwell is about enabling young people to cook on a 
budget and make quick but healthy meals, each week they make 4 different courses, a Bread, 
Starter, Main Course & a Dessert. This class is to help increase confidence and social skills, 
learning the basics about cooking from what different measurements are, to cooking the food 
completely. The food that the group are producing is amazing. And being able to try different food 
and deciding as a group the menu for the following week.  
The Cookwell class will provide the baking for the Representing Cromarty exhibition opening. 
In September the class is going to be providing the refreshments for the Royal Marine Band who 
are playing at the Remembering the Natal Commemoration.  

Employability 
Highland Council have been working with 2 young people from Cromarty, helping them to build 
CVs, apply for jobs and how to present themselves at interview. This has now ended as Gareth has 
moved onto another job. 

Cromarty Chanter Class 
All of the pipers are coming on really well. Father Mel is really impressed with the group and how 
well they are all coming on.  

Kung Fu Class 
In April and June there was a Kung Ku class provided for young people this class was to enable 
young people to learn about self-defence and discipline. All of the young people who attended the 
classes really enjoyed them. 

Sailing  
The sailing project with Simon has started again, sometimes we were not able to sail due to the 
weather but Simon would provide an alternative option either canoeing or Kayaking. All of the 
young people are really enjoying this opportunity. 

Summer Programme  
During the Summer holidays there was a range of activities provided for young people: 

• Multi Sports  
• Camping  
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• Sailing  
• Canoeing  
• Gorge walking  
• Pizza, Popcorn & Movie Night  
• Paintball 
• Lazertag 
• Archery  

Tennis Coaching  
In April, May & June on a Saturday there was tennis coaching provided from a Coaching from the 
Inverness Tennis club. 
Each week the young people were improving their tennis skills and were really enjoying the 
session. There is going to be more coaching starting again in September. 
  
Tennis Camp & Tournament 
For one week in July there was a tennis camp provided for young people. All of the young people 
really enjoyed this experience and on the final day there was Tournament for all the young people to 
take part in.  
Special thanks go to Vicky Benjamin for organising this week and Jana Brady for providing the 
coaching.  
  
Dancing with Antonia Dicarlo 
Over 30 young people took part in a Break Dancing class with Antonia. Antonia was amazed at the 
talent in Cromarty.  
The group have requested for Antonia to come back  

Representing Cromarty Project  
This project is about connecting Cromarty with other rural communities over the UK. 
In May Issie the project coordination worked with the Youth Café. 
All of the young people are able to draw what their views on Cromarty were and then were filmed 
describing their pictures. They were also shown how to work video cameras. 
Some of the group did different types of drama work. 
All of this work went into an exhibition in Cromarty and all of the work from the young people was 
absolutely fantastic.  
The product that was displayed was amazing.  

Committees 
In Cromarty we have young people on various different forums and Committees: 
Young girl on Ross & Cromarty Youth Forum - Erin Lambert  
Young girl on The Community Council - Sativa Alexander  
Community Residents Association of Cromarty – Estere Vitola  
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Volunteer & Training 
Running all of  the sessions  in Cromarty would not be possible without the help of all the 
Volunteers that we have, especially Wanda at the Youth Café. If Wanda wasn’t there the Youth Café 
wouldn’t happen as there is such a range of additional support needs across all ages.  
Each week at the Youth Café we can have up to 5 volunteers gaining new skills and delivering 
different activity to the young people. The young people are learning how to play different games 
and then are picking up skills from the volunteers.  
All of the young people that help at the different clubs are all gaining hours towards their Saltire 
award.   

Cromarty Primary School 
On a Friday afternoon I support Cromarty Primary School with Football at Lunchtime. 
I also support them during their Golden time (Golden time is where the pupils get the opportunity to 
take part in different activity of their choice for good behaviour in the class room for the week) 
I have offered a range of different activities in the school for Golden time such as: Football, 
Rounders, Circle Games, Cat & Mouse and many other games. 

Over the next few months we have lots of exciting activities coming up: 
Dancing with Antonia 
Tennis coaching with a coach from Inverness Tennis club 
Representing Cromarty project will carry on throughout the rest of the year.  
Looking after the Royal Marine Band at the Remembering the Natal Commemoration in September 
with their refreshments provided by the Cookwell Project. 
The October week long programme.  

I would like to thank you for reading this report and would also like to thank you for helping 
support the Youth Café and my Position as Part Time Youth Worker. 

Fraser Thomson 
Assistant Youth Worker  
Cromarty Youth Café 
Cromarty Victoria Hall 
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Appendix D
Agenda item 11
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Finance Report – Cromarty & District Community Council 

Agenda Item No 11 - Treasurer’s Report 

Period: 29th June to 30th September 2015

General Income
Publications Income  £ 167.95           

HC administration grant  £ 1,101.87        

HC contribution to cost of QB  £ 119.99           

Less: 

General Expenditure 
Secretarial Services – June and July  £ 100.00         

Print Post & Stationery – Postage, USB stick, stationery  £ 20.04           

Annual insurance  £ 149.94         

Community market stall fee  £ 8.00             

Guidebook reprint underprovision  £ 102.50         

Increase/(Decrease) in Accumulated Fund  £ 1,009.33  

Fund Income
Community Christmas Fund collection boxes  £ 26.99           

Splash & Dash Fund – donation from Global Energy  £ 500.00         

Less: 

Fund Expenditure
Guidebook reprint  £ 1,267.50      

Increase/(Decrease) in Other Funds £(740.51)

Net Assets
Accounts Receivable @ 30.09.15  £ 96.50           Guide Book Sales (NTS Emporium Coupers Creek)

Accounts Payable @ 30.09.15

Bank & Cash in hand balances as @ 30.09.15  £ 10,068.01     

Total Net Assets at 30th September 2015  £ 10,164.51 

Comprising:

Community Council Accumulated Fund  £ 1,886.44      

Provision for Guide Book reprinting  £ 94.05           33 sold at £2.85 cost

Seaplane Plinth Fund  £ 820.13         

Bonfire Night Fund  £ 1,685.52      

Splash & Dash Fund  £ 1,239.72      

Monday Club Fund  £ 2.80             

Community Christmas Fund  £ 36.52           

Gala Day Fund  £ 4,399.33      

 £ 10,164.51 

Estelle Quick 4/10/15



Appendix E
Agenda item 14

New Planning Applications 
15/03504/ADV | Erection of signs (Advertisement Consent) | Former Police Station Bank 
Street Cromarty IV11 8UY-Awaiting decision 

15/03503/FUL | Change of use from office (Class 4) to shop (Class 1) | Awaiting decision 
Former Police Station Bank Street Cromarty IV11 8UY-Awaiting decision 

15/03453/FUL | Erection of extensions to house | Marsetter Muirton Peddieston Cromarty 
IV11 8XX-Awaiting decision 

15/03160/LBC | Installation of antenna and associated ancillary works | Old Brewery 
Burnside Place Cromarty IV11 8XQ-Awaiting decision 

15/03167/LBC | Installation antenna and associated ancillary works | 21 Church Street 
Cromarty IV11 8XA-Awaiting decision 

15/03161/LBC | Installation of antenna and associated ancillary works | 27 High Street 
Cromarty IV11 8YR-Awaiting decision 

15/02874/ADV | Erection of sign (Advertisement Consent) (Retrospective) | Land To North 
East Of Greenhill Cottage Rosefarm Cromarty- refused 

15/02873/ADV | Erection of sign (Advertisement Consent) (Retrospective) | Land To South 
West Of Greenhill Cottage Rosefarm Cromarty- refused 

Up date on Planning Applications 
15/02679/FUL | Marine Shellfish Farm - Mussels - Installation of 38 plastic pipe longlines 
each 263 m in length in Cromarty Bay (Re-application for planning permission 11/00623/
FUL) | Site In Cromarty Bay 1600M North Of Shoremill Cromarty - Application Permitted 

25th of September 25, 2015

Prepared by Gillian McNaught �16 October 2015


